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SUBJECT:  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0399 authorizes the Executive to approve an Interlocal Agreement (ILA) with the City of Shoreline for the exchange of Federal Transit Administration (FTA) grant funds with local funds.

BACKGROUND:  
The City of Shoreline obtained an FTA section 5309 bus discretionary grant for its Aurora Corridor project, which is designed in part to improve transit bus operations on Aurora Avenue North.  Because the City is unable to obligate the grant before it expires at the end of this federal fiscal year on September 30, the FTA asked the County to exchange funds with the City.  The FTA and the Puget Sound Regional Council (PSRC) support the transfer and have taken steps to reallocate the federal grant funds.

If the FTA grant is not obligated by the end of the current federal fiscal year, the funds will be lost to the region.  This is because the funds were provided as a Congressional earmark, not an allocation of regional funds.

The proposed ILA accomplishes this goal by providing that the County will provide the City with $1,401,742 in local funds.  In exchange, the County will apply $1,475,518 in FTA grant funds to its hybrid diesel-electric bus capital project.

Under the terms of the ILA, the County’s local funds will be payable to the City within 60 days after the County draws the FTA grant funds from the federal treasury.  Although the County will obligate the grant funds by the end of the federal fiscal year (i.e., assign them to the hybrid bus purchase) it will not actually receive the grant funds until late 2007.  The local funds will be transferred to the City after that date.

Attachment 1 is Proposed Ordinance 2006-0392 with attachments.  Attachment 2 is the Executive’s transmittal letter.  Attachment 3 is the fiscal note.
No further policy issues have been identified.
ATTACHMENTS:
1.  Proposed Ordinance 2006-0399 with attachments

2.  Executive’s transmittal letter

3.  Fiscal Note for Proposed Ordinance 2005-0399
ATTENDING:
David Morrison, King County Department of Transportation
